Hmm…

Trumpets DEFINITELY tend to blow SHARP, NOT FLAT.  In every professional or amateur group I’ve been in, from Hagerstown Municipal Band to The Herald Trumpets, the high trumpets end up at odds with everyone else in an ensemble because they keep pushing the pitch up. Within the Army Band we had heated meetings about this, with the woodwinds constantly upset about the rising pitch center. 

With regard to tubas, the lower partials of these instruments (and all brass instruments), when one picks an appropriate compromise tuning slide length for the mid-register, are DEFINITELY FLAT in the low register, and decidedly SHARP in the high register. My tuba friends and I are always endeavoring to pull up and low notes (partials) and lip down the higher partials. The best we can do, by means of alternate fingerings and strong embouchures is to come close, sometimes very close to accurate pitch. I’m never flat in the upper register or sharp in the lower register. Instead I’m always making adjustments of embouchure to compensate for the opposite (otherwise known as the reality of the physics of brass instruments). It would physically be much easier to relax the embouchure to lip down the low notes, and push up the high notes. 

The trombonist has a huge advantage in that he or she can push the slide out to bring the high partials down to pitch, and pull in the slide for the low notes that tend to be flat (as long as they leave a little extra room for 1st position). Trombones, like trumpets, if blown a bit too hard, tend to ride sharp, but this can quickly be compensated for by adjusting the slide. Good trombonists, or at least conscientious ones, are often making tiny tweaks of the slide length to get everything just right as far as matching what is going on around them. It is possible to blow a note flat, but one has to blow REALLY hard, to the point of grossly “overblowing” the horn and getting an obnoxious over-the-top “blasting” sound out of the horn to blow the pitch downward. And even then it only stays flat in pitch if the trombonist stubbornly keeps the slide exactly where it was when he or she was playing softer. 

I’m going to stick to what I know, and not spout off about things I obviously know nothing about. Therefore I have next to nothing to say about the woodwinds.  The one thing I will say is: As a VERY general rule, based only on my personal experience within various ensembles, is that woodwinds play a lot better in tune that most brass players I know. It should be noted that my opinion is that the disparity is more closely related to the person behind the instrument, than the instruments themselves.

Don’t get me wrong, I’ve heard a lot of horribly out of tune woodwinds, and a lot of beautifully in tune brass instruments, but it seems the woodwinds players themselves are (remember, this is a gross generalization, based only on MY experiences) often more concerned about intonation than their brass counterparts, and therefore more likely to make the needed adjustments on their instruments. On the other hand, a ton a brass players I know just seem to be concerned about one thing: being heard. They’re consistently too loud and seem obsessed with being sure they’re heard above the rest of the ensemble.

That’s my 2-cents worth!!!

